
 

 

1.0 INTRODUCTION 
  
1.1 The Cambridgeshire Public Services Network (CPSN) contract will be extended until 31 

December 2019. This will allow requisite time for the complex procurement project to take 
place. There is also the significant added benefit that Health partners will then be ready to 
join the partnership. This brings many benefits, the major one being the ability to further 
drive down costs for increased bandwidth for schools. 
 

1.2 Schools have been experiencing issues with connectivity over the past few months. The 
ICT Service have exhausted all options to rectify the current core infrastructure and are 
now seeking options for funding the replacement of key security devices. The costs for 
this are likely to be in the region of £200,000 – our intent is that schools do not have to 
contribute to this and we are currently seeking options for funding. 

  
  
2.0 BACKGROUND 
  
2.1 Cambridgeshire Public Services Network (CPSN) was launched in May 2012. CPSN is an 

innovative IT and communications network that uses the latest technology to connect over 
400 public service sites, including schools, libraries, county and district council offices, 
community action points, emergency services, citizens' advice hubs and voluntary groups. 

  
2.2 The appendix to this document contains 3 slides giving further background information 

regarding the current network. 

  
3.0 DETAIL 
  
3.1 The original CPSN contract is due to cease 30 June 2018. Due to the complexities of the 

procurement project, and the increased likelihood that Health could become significant 
partners within the next 12–18 months, the CPSN Partnership Board have sought to 
extend the current contract. The intention is to extend the current CPSN contract until 
December 2019. This will effectively hold pricing on CPSN for schools until 1 January 
2020 when the EastNet Framework will come into existence. 
 

3.2 We anticipate EastNet bandwidth pricing will be lower than now, although obviously we 
can make no guarantees at this point. Cambridgeshire County Council staff, together with 
all partners on the procurement team, are working hard to ensure the most robust 
negotiations take place with potential suppliers of the new network. 
 

4.0 ACTIONS/ RECOMMENDATION 
  
4.1 Members of Schools Forum are asked to consider and agree to the continuation of 

funding for CPSN through to the end of the contract extension, 31 December 2019 
at a cost of £1.459m. This sum would come from the Central School Services Block.  
 
This will then be taken forward to the Education Funding Agency (EFA) for 
approval. 
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Appendix – A brief History of CPSN 
 

 

 



 

 


